AGENDA for AGM on 25 April 2021
Welcome     Using Teams – see Annex B
Apologies
Minutes of 19 October 2019 (attached)

Matters Arising
Google Group  A CTC Tayside Google group was set up in Feb 2020. It was designed to allow members to post details of informal rides if seeking cycling companions. Facebook does not lend itself to this type of interaction as posts are not well structured and can disappear without warning. The CTC Tayside Google Group is a free resource which will only be useful if you sign up to it. If you wish to use it send me an email at dryder.web@gmail.com. The link to the group is at CTC Tayside - Google Groups.

Club Jersey This has been initiated by Laurence, and some initial suggestions for the design have been floated. The general view appears to be that bright colours are preferred for safety and most of those who responded had a preference for a quality garment, probably made in UK, even though the costs would be higher. This will continue to be progressed if there is sufficient demand.
Secretaryʼs Report
A vote of thanks to Laurence Ducreux for taking on this role at the last AGM and her valued contributions to the club during her short time in office, which will be missed now that she has decided that she can no longer continue in the role.
I would also like to thank those who volunteered as Ride Leaders for the short period before the first lockdown on 23 Mar 2020. 
Treasurerʼs Report (Pat Harrow)
Chairman’s Report
It has been a difficult year for all of us, in which the ability to go out for exercise has been an enormous help.  We did at least manage to get some group rides in the first few months of the year.
A list of rides organised before the initial COVID-19 lockdown is at Annex A. Once restrictions were partially lifted a number of informal Rendezvous Rides were also organised with a designated RV and asking individuals to ensure they observed the Scottish Government rules in place at the time.

Covid
Under the current restrictions we are theoretically able to organise group rides providing we have a Covid Coordinator and carry out and implement suitable Covid risk assessments, but these rides can not cross Local Authority boundaries, nor can anyone cross their own LA boundary to join such a ride.  Now that I am able to use a computer again, at least for short periods, I have completed the online Covid training provided by Sports Scotland, and it has been frustrating not to be able to organise or join club rides outside the Dundee Local Authority area.
Fortunately we face no such restrictions on informal rides, other than starting/stopping the ride no more than 5 miles from our LA area and can cross boundaries as part of a group of no more than 4 people from 2 households.
From 26 April, under the current Scottish Government roadmap, I am hopeful that we will see an end to the restrictions placed on travelling across LA boundaries, but we won’t know until detailed proposals are forthcoming and this will of course depend on progress with containing the virus. 
I am sure we will still be required to carry out Covid related risk management and observe social distancing. I would encourage anyone who is thinking of leading a future ride to run through the short online training course by Sport Scotland in preparation. The requirements are not demanding and should allow us to get started again as soon as possible.
Election of Office Bearers
This is the most pressing issue facing our club. As a member group of Cycling UK we are required to have at least three people on the Committee; Chair, Secretary and Treasurer. In addition we need somebody to fill the role of Welfare Officer, although this particular role can also be undertaken by one of the above office holders. The post of Secretary is currently vacant owing to Laurence feeling unable to continue in the role, and Pat is looking to hand over to somebody as Treasurer.
Volunteers are therefore needed for the roles of Chair, Secretary and Treasurer to allow CTC Tayside to continue in its present form. There is no doubt that the role of Secretary is the most demanding, as the post holder is the main point of contact for the club. However, if it helps to keep the club running, I would be prepared to step down as Chair to offer to take over as Secretary if volunteers are forthcoming for the other two roles. 
The role of Treasurer would take minimal time as we have very few financial transactions in a year. Likewise, the role of Chair is not generally demanding and is formally to preside over the AGM and any Committee meetings and deputise for the Secretary.
Please volunteer. Without at least these three volunteers the club can not continue as a Cycling UK Member Group.
Club Future Direction – how do you want CTC Tayside to develop?
We currently offer (in normal times) one weekly ride, usually on a Saturday. Distance varies according to season but rides in the warmer months have been getting longer in recent years, and perhaps a little faster. There is clearly a demand for such rides, but based on the numbers turning out they only seem to appeal to a small percentage of Cycling UK members. According to Godalming we have 318 Cycling UK members living in our postcode area and rarely get more than 15 on a club ride. Many of these 318 will no doubt ride with other clubs, or groups of friends, but based on contacts I have had with other cyclists, I am sure that there is also a demand for shorter, more social rides starting from different parts of our area. These could also appeal to other cyclists who are looking for a club to join and could become future Cycling UK members.
Looking at other clubs, they come in all shapes and sizes, with some offering a wider range of events such as meet ups, treasure hunts, reliability rides, weekend or longer tours as well as mountain biking and social nights. Many also offer help to those wanting to start cycling or just advice on maintenance or other cycling related issues, while some cycling clubs appear more focused on advocacy and developing cycling friendly infrastructure. 
I am not suggesting we could offer all of these but I would like to hear  feedback from you on what direction you want the club to develop in. I would then like to recruit a group of volunteers as part of the club Committee to take some of these ideas forward.
Website
Our club website has been hosted for free on a BT community service. We have been advised that this free service is being withdrawn on 24 May so we will need to transfer the website to a new host. I have started tinkering with a possible free alternative, with the aim to get it up and running by the cut off date. Once I have it sufficiently developed I will open it for comments before the AGM. 
Any Other Club Business
Annex A Ride Report
Group Rides
	2019/2020
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Date
	start
	Distance (miles)
	Number of riders
	number of female
	% female
	

	14/12/2019
	Dundee
	35
	20
	6
	30.0
	Xmas lunch

	21/12/2019
	Dundee
	35
	4
	2
	50.0
	

	28/12/2019
	Forfar
	35
	10
	4
	40.0
	

	4/1/2020
	Dundee
	40
	13
	5
	38.5
	

	11/1/2020
	Newport
	40
	11
	5
	45.5
	

	18/1/2020
	Dundee
	40
	6
	3
	50.0
	

	25/1/2020
	Carnoustie
	45
	16
	4
	25.0
	

	8/2/2020
	Dundee
	35
	10
	3
	30.0
	

	22/2/2020
	Dundee
	40
	5
	0
	0.0
	

	29/2/2020
	Dundee
	40
	6
	1
	16.7
	

	7/3/2020
	Dundee
	40
	4
	1
	25.0
	

	14/3/2020
	Dundee
	40
	6
	1
	16.7
	


Annex B
Using Teams
Once you receive a meeting invite you can join a Teams meeting anytime, from any device, whether or not you have a Teams account. 
If you don't have an account, follow these steps to join as a guest. 
· Go to the meeting invite and select Join Microsoft Teams Meeting. That will open a web page, where you'll see two choices: 
· Join on the web. To join on the web, you can use either Microsoft Edge or Google Chrome. If you don’t have one of these browsers then:
· Download the app, available for Microsoft, Apple OSX, Linux, Android and iOS.  
· Your browser may ask if it's okay for Teams to use your mic and camera. Be sure to allow it so you'll be seen and heard in your meeting. Enter your name and choose your audio and video settings. 
· Select Phone audio if you want to listen to the meeting on your mobile phone. When you're ready, click Join now. This will take you to the meeting lobby. The meeting organizer will be notified that you're waiting and will subsequently admit you into the meeting.
· Notes to consider: 
· You can adjust your microphone and camera before joining the event. 
· Choose a room that has good Wi-Fi/internet connection. 
· Choose a room that has good lighting. 
· Check your Camera and Microphone are working. 
· To test your camera – type camera into the search bar. 
To test your microphone – type ‘microphone set-up’ into the search bar
